Report on NUSport for AGM, 18/10/2001

The governance of sport at the University of Newcastle is about to undergo the biggest change since the formation of the Sports Union in 1965. Since it opened in 1998, there have been 2 separate bodies controlling sport and recreation on campus – The University Sports and Aquatic Centre (known as The Forum) and The University of Newcastle Sports Union. The Forum has been in financial difficulties since it opened, at one stage losing $2,000/day for over 12 months. To bring some control to the spiraling costs, and to remove the bickering between the Sports Union and Forum company of usage of The Forum facilities, it was decided to merge the two entities.
After many versions were developed, the final model is the formation of Newcastle University Sport (NUSport). This is a company which will take over control of all assets and operations of both The Forum and Sports Union. NUSport was formed earlier this year. Already, The Forum company has been liquidated and handed control over to NUSport. The Sports Union held an Extraordinary General Meeting last month, where members voted to dissolve the Sports Union at the end of the Christmas break.
So what does this mean for the club? On the surface – not much. The ovals were already controlled by the Sports Union, so nothing there will change. Given that the two organizations will be merging their staff, there may be some new people to talk to. The biggest concern is the financial constraints of NUSport. Whilst recent restructuring of The Forum has brought down costs, the combined company will still need to re-examine how it funds clubs. There are also other issues on the table, such as the usage of ovals which has led to the degradation of Oval #1 over Winter the past 2 years.

Overall, there will be changes ahead. Some of these are directly related to NUSport, others are a natural progression due to the changing nature of sport on campus. However, I feel that we will not be put in jeopardy as long as the people involved in the decision making have students best interests at heart.
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